2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal – Building Our Family of Faith
Bulletin and Pulpit Announcements

FEBRUARY 4TH AND 5TH BULLETIN AND PULPIT ANNOUNCEMENT
2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal:

Building Our Family of Faith
Welcome to the 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal –  Building Our Family of Faith. As you may have heard, the Appeal has changed timing from the fall to the spring and all 145 parishes are once again conducting it at the same time. 

This year’s theme is inspired by two sources. The first source is Galatians 6:10.: “So, as we have the opportunity, let us do good to all men, especially to those who are of the household of faith.” The second source is from Pope Pius XII. In his Encyclical Mystici Corporis he says that there can be no discontinuity between the inward and outward graces of the Church in all its members (Cf. DS 3808 ff.), indicating that the gifts to the Church are to radiate outward, a theme repeated in Gaudium et Spes regarding the wider creation.
With an overall goal of nearly $2.7 million, the 2017 Appeal will provide critical funding to nineteen diverse and impactful ministries that affect the lives of thousands of people in our Diocese. We look forward to sharing with you more about the Appeal and its impact in the very near future.
FEBRUARY 11TH AND 12TH BULLETIN AND PULPIT ANNOUNCEMENT

2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal:

Building Our Family of Faith
The Difference Between Living Our Mission and the Annual Appeal

Although there are similar ministries and programs supported by both the Living Our Mission campaign and the Annual Appeal, there is a distinct difference. The Living Our Mission campaign was a historic first-time effort to build major endowments and capital to support our parishes and larger Church leading into the future. Although many projects were realized in the short-term, the vast majority of funds raised were designed for the future. In contrast, the Annual Diocesan Appeal is initiated every year to meet ministry and program needs of the present. While the Living Our Mission campaign was an overwhelming success and set our Church up for a strong financial future, the Annual Appeal is still a very necessary component of meeting our goals in the short-term. That is why we are asking for your prayerful support of a pledge or gift to the 2017 Annual Appeal.  
During the week of February 13th, many of you will receive a letter from Bishop DiLorenzo asking for your support of the 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal.  It is our sincere hope that you will answer our Bishop’s request and make a generous pledge to this effort.  
FEBRUARY 18TH AND 19TH BULLETIN AND PULPIT ANNOUNCEMENT

2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal:

Building Our Family of Faith
Last week, many of you received a letter from Bishop DiLorenzo asking for your support of the 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal. We hope you will give prayerful consideration to this request.
An important aspect of the Appeal is that all parishes receive back a portion of their funds collected to be used for important local priorities. This year, the funds returned to our parish will be used to Highlight specific parish projects that will be addressed with 2017 ADA rebate funds.
The Appeal not only provides an opportunity for you to support important ministries that impact many programs outside of our parish boundaries, it also supports the services the Diocese provides directly to our parish. In complement to the funds returned to our parish through the parish sharing formula, the Appeal also benefits us through the following ministries and programs. Share the assistance you receive such as Fuel and Hunger Fund grants, youth and young adult ministry, retired or international priests who share in worship or the benefit of a seminarian who is stationed at your parish.
All pledges can be paid in ten monthly installments which makes it easy to support the important ministries of our Diocesan Church while also supporting our parish needs. Thank you in advance for your partnership in the 2017 Appeal.
FEBRUARY 25TH and 26TH BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENT ONLY
2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal:

Building Our Family of Faith
Welcome to the 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal – Building Our Family of Faith.  The nineteen ministries and programs funded by this year’s Appeal are truly representative of the mission entrusted to us as Catholic Christians.  

The Appeal is not only an opportunity to raise funds for important ministries. It also helps us remember and reflect that every Catholic is part of a local Church and of the Universal Church.  Each of us is responsible not only for his or her parish, but also for the well-being of the Church throughout the Diocese and throughout the world.  Since we are one community of believers, members of all parish communities throughout the Diocese of Richmond are asked to give to this effort.

As we continue to grow every day with a deeper sense of commitment to God and to each other, it is my sincere hope that you will join us in living the theme of Building Our Family of Faith by supporting the 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal.  

Sincerely yours in Our Lord,
Most Rev. Francis X. DiLorenzo 
MARCH 4TH AND 5TH BULLETIN AND PULPIT ANNOUNCEMENT

2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal:

Building Our Family of Faith
The 2017 Annual Diocesan Appeal is now underway. Many of you have received a letter from Bishop DiLorenzo asking for your support. For those of you who did not receive a mailing or have not had time to respond to it, we will conduct our In-Pew pledge process at all Masses during the weekends of March 11-12 and 18-19.  It is very important for all of us to make a gift to the 2017 Appeal.

Each gift that is contributed to the Appeal makes a real difference because the gifts of many enable our Diocese to deliver needed ministries and services such as heating and grocery assistance to families, health insurance for our retired priests and tuition for our future priests to attend the seminary.  

In addition, all parishes receive back a portion of their funds collected to be used for important local priorities. This year, the funds returned will be used to Highlight specific parish projects that will be addressed with 2017 ADA rebate funds.
All pledges can be paid in 10 convenient monthly installments. Please answer Bishop DiLorenzo’s request and make a generous gift. Thank you in advance for your support.
